
MINUTES 
County Covid-19 Taskforce 

Location: Webex Meet (Virtual) 
Date: Wednesday, June 10, 2020 

Time: 1:00 – 2:30 p.m. 

Present: Tim Sullivan, Stella Pagonis, Mark Beckfield, Kathryn Schauf, Nick Smiar, Norb Kirk, Jessica 
Rubin 

Others: Samantha Kraegenbrink 

Public: Supervisor Judy Gatlin 

Chair Smiar called the meeting to order at 1:04 p.m.  

Verbal roll call was taken and noted above under present.  

No members of the public wished to speak. 

The taskforce reviewed the minutes from May 27, 2020.  Administrator Schauf motioned to approve the 
minutes as presented; Supervisor Beckfield seconded the motion.  All were in favor; the minutes were 
approved.  

Norb Kirk reviewed the financial projections due to the pandemic.  Norb noted that projections 
(best/worst case scenarios) that revenue has gotten worse, however expenditures have improved so net 
is ending in about the same place as previous projections.  Also noted was that the variance or best 
case/worst case is large.) 

Administrator Schauf discussed the potential of furlough days (voluntary/mandatory) or lay-offs as the 
state of Wisconsin has indicated that revenues may not return until 2023 as well as upper level to take a 
pay decrease.  Administrator Schauf advised we are looking at a phased strategy, holding step increases 
in 2020 and holding on step increases and COLA in 2021 and a suggestion to suspend the increase of the 
supervisors pay for 2020.  

Administrator Schauf reviewed the section summaries with the taskforce to gain an idea where cuts 
could happen and reviewed mandated programs.  Chair Smiar requests more information regarding 
potential cuts/changes to combat revenue shortfalls. Action: A more informative proposal/analysis will 
be provided at the next meeting.  

The next meeting will be on June 24, 2020. 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:56 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted by,  

 

Samantha Kraegenbrink 
Administrative Specialist III – Administration 


